CHRIST CHURCH ADVISORY BOARD

Monthly meeting held in the Jenkins Hall,   Tuesday, December 16th 2008 at 1.30pm

Members present:

Rev. Bill (Chairperson) & Carol Manley
Rev. Ruth 
Edythe Chard

Dave Lane
Caroline Keogh
Doris Maki

Mary Milne 
George & Shirley Warr
Diane Williamson

Apologies for absence:         Lorne Carleton 

Rev. Bill opened the meeting with a reading from Our Daily Bread – gifts from God are those that we can be always unwrapping.  He followed with a prayer of thanks, in particular for guidance during the coming meeting.  
1. The Minutes of the November meeting:   perused and accepted.   

Each member was then invited to speak in turn.    

2. Shirley Warr (Outreach):

· The second commitment for the year, $500, has been sent to EMAS, and $150 to the Fare Share Food Bank.   Outreach has received $100 in parishioner donations towards the cost of the Christmas hampers.  

· Gifts for the hampers have been bought and wrapped.  The gift bags include chocolate donated by World’s Finest Chocolate, some toys and stuffed animals from Mike & Caroline Keogh, and items remaining from our Children’s Day in 2007.   

· Planning to hold a Pot Luck luncheon, a fundraising event for EMAS, probably February 15th:   Dr Bob has been invited to show his DVD of EMAS, and it is hoped that Dr Henderson, Dr Norm Bartlett and Debbie will come to speak of their mission to Malawi.  

· Jessica Miller is very willing to speak of her mission to Peru, as part of a group of eye specialists, earlier this year.  Likely date January 25th.   
· Shirley has been able to find a washer and possibly some cupboards for parishioners.  She is still looking for a couch.  Rev. Ruth said that occasionally Dave Nicholls of Bennetts had damaged furniture that might be of use to Outreach.   

3. Caroline Keogh (Screening in Faith & Adult Fellowship):

· Caroline has received a copy of the new regulations from the Diocese.  Screening is being outsourced to an independent company named Total Security Management Services Inc. (TSM).  Each person volunteering to work with children/the elderly/the vulnerable/handling of money needs to be screened.  The cost of screening one person will be $20 – gulp!    The Wardens wish to consider these payment issues, and as an initial step suggest a list of volunteers be prepared, rating each person as high/medium/low risk.  Caroline is taking overall responsibility for compiling the list, but will need strategic input from others.     
· Caroline is anxious for the Adult Fellowship evenings to be resumed and has earmarked January 24th for a Chocolate & Board Games evening.  

4. Important Dates:  At this point it became imperative to determine certain dates.    

January 11th – closing date for all submissions to the Vestry Report.

January 24th – Adult Fellowship

February 22nd – Vestry Meeting

February 24th – Pancake Supper

5. Diane Williamson:    The Amazing Grace project in November was tremendous fun and everyone who participated really enjoyed the experience.   The music/singing/photography was successfully taped, sent to the diocese, and should appear on You-Tube sometime soon.  

6. Rev. Ruth:   kindly gave her detailed report on paper, to which further information has been added as discussed/agreed in the meeting.  Rev. Ruth said:  

Past events /ongoing information:

· Thanks go to Edythe, Mary, Catherine, Shirley & Stacey for all their help following her recently fractured arm.  

· She had enjoyed a relaxing holiday in Cuba; thanks to Rev. Bill Manley for filling in and leading the services. 

· New Beginnings dinner and event was superb!  Thanks to George, Shirley and all who prepared, cooked, served, cleaned up and performed.  

· Led services at Island Park, Hampton Haven, Burnbrae, and Warkworth retirement home/nursing homes. 

· Conducted a funeral service for Daisy Pomeroy

· John Brent is in Scarborough General Hospital – Palliative

· Kids Church is going well overall and the volunteers are doing a great job – baked cookies, done craft work, listened to a respected speaker for Remembrance Day.   Sporadic attendance of some children causes problems at times, but Stacey is doing wonders in rustling up the kids and reminding/encouraging them to come.  

Relevant to the Christmas Season:

· Sunday, December 21st – Kids pageant

· Service of Lessons & Carols was well done; many thanks to Wally, the choir, readers, and Doris Maki for providing seasonal refreshments afterwards.  This service lends itself to being very heavily advertised around town in various ways.  But it was!   Eye catching posters, made by Richard Maki, had been displayed in a number of places.  However, for the future Mary Milne will investigate free advertising in local papers and radio, and follow up.   

· Rev. Ruth and John Syme will deliver the Christmas hampers on Friday December 19th 

· Christmas letter and offering envelopes, a little belated, are almost ready for delivery.  Asked if anyone/everyone could help to get these distributed asap.   Most can be collected on Sunday, but Shirley and Edythe will ensure that the remainder are delivered, preferably by hand.   

· Rev. Ruth asked about normal practice for giving small Christmas gifts to the kids.   She would like, and will obtain, suitable books as gifts.  This was thought to be an excellent idea.  

· December 24th - Christmas Eve services:  family style service at 7pm (maybe distribute candy canes to the children afterwards) and a later service at 10pm.   

Concerning finance – information/discussion:

· Synod expenses:  for May 2008, costs were $150 per person per parish with a $150 subsidy from the diocese.  From now on, the cost becomes $350 per person, with no subsidy.  This covers two nights, 4 meals etc.    If three people were to go, the total cost would be $1050.   The Wardens will consider the implications and make a decision about who should attend.  

· Cost of living adjustment for salaries is 3.5%.

· When we need to have supply clergy, the unit rate is now $88.07.   (N.B. Taking a service counts as one unit, preparing & giving a sermon counts as a further unit.)  How fortunate we are to have Rev. Bill who fills in when needed.  

· Travel rate is negotiable:  The minimum is $0.45 (per kilometer?) for the first 5000km and $0.39 thereafter.  Canadian Revenue agency recommends as reasonable for 2008  $0.52 and $0.46.  Any more and it becomes extra taxable income.   Is there any room for discussion?  

· An income tax form, form D, has to be completed for Rev. Ruth.  

Coming events/parish needs/Church evolution:  

· Rev. Ruth, George Warr and Dave Lane attended the Rice Lake parishes meeting at St. John’s, Peterborough.  A number of these smaller parishes are undergoing difficulties, suffering depleted congregations and financial problems.  Rev. Ruth feels that Bishop Nichols has a visionary plan for a new format of ministry within this area, the practicalities of which will come together to produce a best fit in due course.  All three of our attendees found it very useful to watch this evolutionary process, especially as Christ Church is likely to become the hub of whatever develops.  Christ Church is hosting the next meeting – March 19th at 7pm.  Our current task is to ask people in the community what they know/understand of Christ Church.  

· Nominations for positions at Vestry in February – Please let George, Lorne, Mary or Edythe know if you are willing to remain on the Advisory Board or might be open to another position.  The Wardens will form a nominating committee for Vestry.  

· Via Media – postponed until January ’09.   Seven people have already volunteered to be a part of this venture.  

· There is a need for more volunteers to help administer Holy Communion and lead intercessions.  Please consider and let Rev. Ruth know.   

7. George Warr (Rector’s Warden):  
It was good to see George at the meeting.  He had nothing specific to report, as he had been sick for the last month; however, he made a strongly worded comment concerning how unfair he thought it was that the Diocese is now downloading costs to the parishes.  (e.g. Screening in Faith, Synod) 

8. Doris Maki (A.C.W. & Hall rentals)   The ladies of the A.C.W. had been very busy during the last month.

· Catered three funeral receptions

· Hosted the Rotary Christmas dinner, serving 56 people.      Caroline said how very pleased the Rotarians were with all aspects of the evening.  

· Preparing to cater for the I.O.D.E. dinner for 30+ people 

· A local family will be using the Jenkins Hall for a family gathering on December 26th 

9. Mary Milne:

· The local Cursillo school will be in hibernation until April 2009

· Ultraya resumes in January

· Mary thought that the church had been very warm on Sunday evening.  Is the thermostat programmed appropriately?  Thought that maybe it gets turned up manually at times and forgetfully not reset.  Mary will write a polite little notice asking that the temperature setting does not exceed 20C.

10. Carol Manley:   a very big thank you for all the donations of food/cash for the Deacon’s Cupboard.  Diane Williamson asked if the money in the Deacon’s Cupboard fund is being used, as she felt sure it was intended to be spent on necessary perishable foods.  It was agreed that the accumulating money should be spent on milk/bread and diapers; in addition Rev. Bill might want to give out small sums of cash on occasion.  

11. Rev. Bill Manley (Deacon’s report):  In addition to his normal duties:
· November 17th – taken a service at Island Park

· November 19th – chat & coffee at Warkworth Nursing home

· November 20  – Palliative Care meeting

· November 22nd – special Rotary awards dinner

· November 25th – Palliative Care meeting

· December 3rd – service at Warkworth Nursing home

· December 6th – Chaplain’s chat and coffee at Island Park

· December 16th – Rotary Christmas dinner

Coming commitments:

· December 18th – services at Hampton Manor and Burnbrae

- evening funeral service

· December 19th – Salvation Army Kettle Drive

· Christmas morning – services at Island Park and Warkworth Nursing home. 

12. Dave Lane:  explained that the majority of 2009 offering envelopes had been collected.  Rev. Ruth asked if he would ensure that the remainder are delivered.  

Proposed date of next meeting – Tuesday January 20th 2009 at 1.30pm.     As yet, no chairperson designated.           Meeting closed with Grace at 3pm.  

Minutes recorded by Margaret Eley

(with thanks for the copies of all reports.)
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